BRADFORD ON AVON AND MELKSHAM

PATIENTS’ PARTICIPATION GROUP

MINUTES OF GENERAL MEETING

Tuesday 4 June 2013 at 7.00 pm

The Health Centre, Station Approach

Bradford on Avon, BA15 1DQ

1.
Welcome and Introduction

Sue Walters, PPG Chairman, welcomed everyone to the June 2013 general meeting of the Bradford on Avon and Melksham Patients’ Participation Group. 

Sue told the Group that Bob Graham has resigned from the committee.  A vote of thanks was given for all Graham’s sterling work over the years for the PPG.
Apologies were received from the following:

Marlene Nolan; Joyce Wheeler; Roger Backway; Daphne Squire; Claire McNulty. 

2.
Previous Minutes of PPG general meeting 5 March 2013
The Minutes of the last meeting were read and approved after an amendment to the item no. 5 ref. walks in Trowbridge, distance of 3 miles. 
Proposed: Alan Fox; Seconded: Chris Steel.
3.
PPG Business

3.1
Treasurer’s update on finances

Jen Andrews, Hon Treasurer, gave an update on the PPG finances. The balance of the PPG fund at present is £1,397 in the building society account. The next expenditure will be the subscription of £40 to NAPP.
3.2
Purchase of Equipment

A discussion was held about the suggestion to buy a wall rack for holding health care leaflets and also other practice information. The PPG committee had agreed a budget of up to £300 for the purchase. The practice is looking at various models and will send details to the group in the near future.
3.3
Contacts with outside organisations

HealthWatch:

Derek Glover informed the group that there had been no information from the local HealthWatch organisation recently. This was probably due to there being so many changes in the health service and the new local clinical commissioning groups only starting in April this year. 
RUH Foundation:

No news from the Foundation. In view of Bob Graham’s resignation (who previously went to the forum) other PPG committee members will pass on information to the PPG in the future.
LINK:
Viv Norfolk has now retired as LINK representative to the PPG. Thanks are given for all of her good work for the PPG.
The new representative from the local LINK organisation, Janet Broad, introduced herself to the group. She said that LINK is going well at the moment with many volunteer drivers, however there is a need for more coordinators to operate the phone booking and arrange the schedules, working usually once per month. 

Janet requested that information about LINK be placed on the Practice website and also on the waiting room screen which was agreed to by the Practice.
3.4
Ideas for future PPG meetings

There was a discussion about future health talks at PPG general meetings. 
One suggestion was a talk about the Practice structure, how the Practice operated, the various areas of health matters addressed and the staff involved. 
Also suggested was a talk about the new Wiltshire Clinical Commissioning Group recently inaugurated.  

Other suggestions will be gratefully received. Please email ideas to the PPG Chair and Secretary at ppgboam@orangehome.co.uk 

4.
Practice News

4.1
Practice Update

Michelle Coleman gave an update about practice matters and said that the latest 

Practice newsletter is now available in the waiting rooms.
The practice gave thanks to Sheila Wood for her work on the leaflets and notice boards. Thanks were also given to Joyce Harrington for her work reviewing the practice website and the “how to get on line” booklet.
A Care Quality Commission (CQC) inspection is due soon. The standards and outcomes to be achieved were described. The inspectors will interview staff and patients, including some of the PPG committee if available.

Information was given about how dementia is being managed in house and the practice is working with the Alzheimer’s Society. There are two memory advisors holding clinics in the practice at the St Margaret’s surgery.
The practice is preparing for the different QOF standards (Quality Outcome Framework) as there is more involved to reach the targets than last year.
Details were also given about the MMR vaccination catch up program and the increasing uptake rate.
Copies of the report of the latest GP Survey of patients were distributed. The results were discussed with the PPG. A red folder containing the survey results and report will be placed in each surgery waiting room. At the back of the folders will be pages for the patients to fill in with their comments and suggestions of how to improve services at the practice. Patients are encouraged to use this method to communicate their ideas and comments to the practice.

4.2
Suggestion Boxes.

The practice wishes to implement an idea for gathering information from patients. A suggestion box will be placed in each surgery for patients to post their comments and ideas. The comments will be anonymous. It is hoped that there will be volunteers from the PPG to help with the practicalities of the suggestion box and collating of the suggestions. Later a poster will be placed above each box with a list of the suggestions and the actions taken to implement these ideas. 

5.
Any other business

5.1
Leg Club
There was a query from Mrs Maundrell about the Leg Club. There has been a delay in setting up this club in Bradford on Avon due to problems with obtaining suitable premises. This matter will soon be resolved and it is hoped that the club will open soon.
5.2
Meeting Room 

A request was made by Derek Glover that the room be re arranged for the PPG meetings to make it easier for all to hear the proceedings as this is difficult at present for people at the back of the long waiting room. 

5.3
Appointments

Chris Steel raised a query about the difficulty in getting appointments at the practice.

There followed a detailed discussion by patients, practice staff and clinicians about the complexities of obtaining appointments. This matter will be discussed at practice meetings and the next partners’ quarterly away day review. 

6.
Talk - Health Checks 
Ros Carlile, Practice Nurse Manager, then gave an interesting talk about the new health checks service. This service is for patients who are not presently being treated for any condition. The health care assistants at the Practice run this service. 
Various tests are performed and health information is gathered from discussion with the patient i.e. weight, height, body mass index, blood pressure, cholesterol level, blood sugar level, family history, lifestyle etc. The results and information are used to aid the consideration of potential health problems that may occur in the future. Advice and leaflets are given to the patient about diet, exercise, etc. 

The health checks are mainly for healthy people in the 40 to 74 age range and will help to highlight items that could lead to disease in the future. There has been a good uptake by the practice’s patients for this new initiative. 
7.
GP Wiltshire Investors in Carers - Gold Award

A second interesting talk was given by Hayley Holland, Carers’ Lead at the Practice.

The practice has achieved the GP Wiltshire Investors in Carers Gold Award and there will be a presentation to receive the award certificate in Devizes in the near future. The PPG gave their congratulations to Hayley for all her great deal of work along with the practice staff.

The elements in the Investors in Carers Award were described and how the practice addressed these including: carers register; alert systems; records; leaflets; carers health checks, meetings feedback, etc.
Hayley gave background information about the numbers of carers in Wiltshire and the support they received. She also described how the Practice supports the carers of our registered patients. The Practice works along with the organisation Carers Support Wiltshire to provide help and information.
8.
Dates of the next PPG General Meetings 

The PPG General Meetings are normally held at 7.00pm in the Health Centre, Bradford on Avon. 

The dates of the next PPG General Meetings are as follows: 

Tuesday 10th September 2013 (AGM)
Early December 2013 - date to be decided

Meeting finished at 8.45pm
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